Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 9th March 2020 at 7.30pm

1. Public Forum – Three owners of caravans from Carlton Meres attended concerned about the development of the caravan park. Advice was given as to where to go such as the East Suffolk planning, Health and Safety etc. Also suggested that they get a group together to enable discussions with the owners.
2. Present – Cllrs. Willett (Chair), Gleeson, Field, Morford, Bennion, D’Angelo Turnbull, and Thomas
3. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Oaksey
4. Minutes of last meeting
Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record 
5. Declarations of Interest – Cllr. Willett – S137 CATS
6. Correspondence as circulated 

7. Matters arising from January meeting - None
8. District Cllr. Cook – Sent the following report
· Coronavirus/Covid-19 
· Help your community become plastic clever

· Refilling your weekly shop without unnecessary plastic getting easier in Suffolk

· Love East Suffolk this spring 

· First Light to return to Lowestoft

· Climate Change forum
9. County Councillor Stephen Burroughes – In attendance also sent a report with the following heading
· Ipswich Northern route will not proceed to next stage
· Lowestoft archives to reopen with family event

· New Street lighting proposed to reduce the County’s carbon footprint

· County Council approves budget to spend more on services for vulnerable residents

· New Rail link to Oxford for Suffolk and Norfolk

· Suffolk Highways waives fees for VE and VJ commemoration events

· Hope for better national coordination of offshore wind farm projects

· SCC issue school crossing patrol staff with body cameras

Cllr. Bennion has circulated a notice that was found in the layby near the A12. Cllr. Burroughes suggested that this was sent to the District Cllr. Cook                                                                                              CS.                                                                                                            
10. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters. 
b) HSBC customer review – No further information received
c) Cheque authorisations – Clerks Salary £306.40, Non-Taxable £78, HMRC £76.80 and postage £9.67
d) Village Hall Insurance – Cheque has been banked. Email from VH management committee saying that next year they will no longer need help with the insurance.
e) Amenity Fund Bids - none
f) Amenity Fund - Confirmation of Newsletter for the Street £39 
g) S137 donations – It was decided to give £100 to CATS and £100 to Air Ambulance, proposed by Cllr. Bennion and seconded by Cllr. Gleeson                                                                            CS
h) Appt of Internal auditor – John Carrington has agreed to audit the parish council accounts once again. Proposed Cllr. Gleeson Seconded Cllr. Bennion                                                                                                            
11. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – Briary Cottage erection of garage/workshop
b) RPC Response – Clerk to send responses for Briary Cottage                                                       CS
c) Awaiting East Suffolk decisions – Charlton Meres, Rendham Barnes Farm
d) Decisions – Muga Permitted at Carlton Meres
12. Reports: 

a) Community Police – Three crimes reported in January 1. On or near B1119 category Violence/sexual offence, 2. Bruisyard Road category Criminal damage/arson
b) Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing new to report 
c) VHMC – In my November 2019 report, I intimated that the upgrade of the waste water system was not as urgent as had been previously suggested. The issue is that rain water comprises the main volume of discharge into the septic tank via drains located in the car park. The company that provided the previous unsolicited advice about the need to upgrade the system now seem to be unwilling to attend and site visit. Consequently, I contacted the local experts, Binder Ltd. I have outlined the problem and will arrange a visit early 2020. The initial advice is that we are not likely to be in breach of new regulations. I am more concerned about rainwater filling the system than the pollution issue. With regard to the heating upgrade plans, we begin the first phase of changing the existing strip lights to low energy LED sealed units (with dimmer switching). These units have been sourced and will be installed early 2020. We will then be in a position to move to next phase of insulating the loft before reconsidering heating replacement. year.                                                                             
d) Highways and Footpaths – See below about flood Rendham Hill.
e) SALC – Cllr. Morford had nothing to report
f) Tree Warden – The last few months have seen violent storms and torrential rain.  In our part of East Anglia we have been let off lightly even though we have seen boughs down and plenty of timber detritus flying around.  Talk of tree disease has waned even if it’s not gone away and conversations topics have tended towards climate change and how the country, indeed the world, is going to tackle it.  Trees are going to be a major part of the fight against climate change as they fight flooding, lock up carbon, nurture and protect wildlife and create resilient Landscapes.  The ambitious Northern Forest Programme aims to plant 50 million trees along the M62 corridor. A new Environmental Bill is currently making its way through the legislative process and includes an ambitious environmental programme, recycling more and wasting less, cleaner air, planting trees, safeguarding forest and

supporting nature recovery, tackling climate change and reaching for net zero emissions have 2025. The government has also announced restrictions on burning unseasoned wood and coal. I don’t think many of us in rural areas would really burn wood that was unseasoned in any event.

The message tends to be everyone’s really ambitious for everything.  Here, I tend to be hopeful that we can plant a few trees, look after the ones we have and be able to get back onto the currently saturated land.  One thing we might all notice are bushier hedges as we head towards summer. Not so much around the roads as these have been cut but on farms and tracks. The ground has been too wet to take tractor mounted hedge cutters and very little has been done by hand. This should be a good thing for all types of wildlife, flora and the hedges. Recently there has been renewed focus on Orchards, not just new plantings but also old orchards. Old orchards have been found to be a veritable bank of genetic information as well as a bank for valuable soil bacteria, worms, lichens and mosses. Therefore, safeguarding veteran orchard trees as well as new plantings is on the agenda.  A final word on the clear up following this stormy winter, please consider leaving, where not a danger, dead trees/wood standing and fallen boughs and branches in piles on the ground to benefit wildlife.
g) PARK – See below
h) Village Website – There is a new facility in the website to aid people with visual impairment. An icon appears on the left side of the scene and allows people to alter the size of print and change the colour.
13. PARK – Paul Jackson, Chris Bishop, Cllr.Thomas and Cllr. D’ Angelo Turnbull have agreed to join the PARK committee. Cllr. Field to close the current account and transfer the funds to the Amenity fund until the committee is formalised. The process of finally finishing the constitution, signage can then begin.  RF
14. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership – Cllr. Bennion nothing to report. There is no sign of improved transport links.
15. Telephone Box – The telephone box has been added to the work schedule hope to be carried out by the end of the year. The faulty light – there is a backlog on these old K6 kiosks as there has to be an electrical safety check carried out first.                                                                                                                                                  
16. Church Clock – All working ok now. Clerk to speak to the Church Warden Francis Hill should the hands go slow and to identify someone to correct as necessary. Cllr Gleeson would be happy to get involved.                         
17. Rendham URC Burial ground – Cllr. Gleeson work to be carried out by volunteers. 
18. Re-siting of Poo Bin – Waiting for NORSE to do safety check before moving the bin
19. Issue of Cherry Picker – The Cherry Picker and caravan have been moved from layby after police and local authority have been involved.
20. Knoll post replacement – Cllr. Bennion to lead replacement of post around the knoll. It was agreed to replace them with wooden posts. Proposed by Cllr. Field Seconded by Cllr. Thomas.                        RB
21. Ongoing flood B1119 nr fete field – Discussed with Cllr. Burroughes who will send more information about who to discuss the problem with. Cllr. Thomas happy to meet them.                                    CT/CS                                        
22. Notice by layby- Notice found by Cllr Bennion whilst carrying out litter pick in layby near A12. Cllr Burroughes suggested that it be sent to Cllr. Cook who may be able to find out what it means.          CS
23. Litter pick – Thanks were given to Jackie Dyer who organised the litter pick and the many volunteers.  Clerk to write to her. Cllr. Bennion stated that this year there seemed to be less rubbish.                    CS                                                                                                                                                     
24. Village Hall accounts – The issue of the Village Hall accounts was discussed. Clerk to contact VH management. Concern that they no longer require the 1/3rd for the insurance. Suggestion that the VH send a copy of last years accounts and produce 19/20 accounts at the Parish Meeting with a suggestion that they are published.                                                                                                                           CS                                                                                                                              
25. Suffolk Energy Action Plan – Cllr. D’Angelo Turnbull has been attending various meetings about Sizewell, Scottish Power, and Nine energy plans for Suffolk. She will keep the PC up to date on developments.                                                                                                                                         BT                                                                                                                                            
26. Any Other Business – Clerk has heard nothing further from HSBC and she has had a letter from the Ambulance service requesting that all defibs are checked regularly. Rendham’s is check once a month.
27. Date agreed for 2020 in Rendham Village Hall
 
	Parish Meeting
	11th May 2020
	7.00pm

	Annual Parish Council Meeting
	11th May 2020
	7.30pm after Parish Meeting

	Parish Council Meeting
	13th July 2020
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	14th September 2020
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th November 2020
	7.30pm
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